
Short Activity Report 

During the year 2022 a total of 75 services were held at St. Mary’s Anglican Church Twente, of which 

61 were services of Holy Communion. Throughout 2022 services were held on a weekly basis 

although, because of the Covid-19 pandemic, the services in January could not be with a 

congregation. Video recordings of these services were put on the website so that those who could 

not attend in person could follow the services at home.  

Throughout the year, most of the services were taken by the Revd Jacqueline Williams, who was 

licensed as Chaplin to the Anglican Church Twente on 6 February 2022.  

Sadly in 2022 there were a number of funeral services for members of our congregation who died. 

Also in 2022 Queen Elizabeth II passed away and memorial services were held for her at St. Mary’s.  

The average attendance at services in 2022 was 30 and the average number of communicants was 

29. For 2022 all the services have been taken into account when computing averages, however, only 

those present in the chapel have been counted. It is not possible to include the number of people 

who took part by watching the videos online. Although there was a dip in attendance during the 

Covid pandemic, the indications are that St. Mary’s is making a good recovery. 


